
 

 

TƋnƅ koutou Roseneath whƅnau 

 

WELCOME TO TERM 4  

Welcome back to school for a busy final 

term of the year. Term 4 always flies by, 

with camps and end of year activities.  

We welcome Jamie who joins us in Upper 

Bridge, Nick in Aft, Tom in Upper Deck 

and Clancy in Lower Bridge this term, and 

we farewelled Tamar and Amitai this week 

as they head back to Israel.  

You might have heard that Adelle 

sustained an injury in the last weekend of 

the holiday break. Sheõs been given strict 

instructions from the orthopaedic surgeon 

to stay off her feet, but is contactable by 

email. Thank you Jenny and the team for 

keeping the Roseneath ship sailing during this time.   

In the holiday break the teaching team spent lots of time together, planning for Term 4 and for 

2019. This Term our topic is focused on sustainability and positive social action for ourselves and 

our communities. We are looking at ways we can provide opportunities for children to have a 

voice, and make a positive difference in their world.   

As a teaching team we spent some time developing our Inquiry Learning Model - a flexible     

structure to guide our teaching and learning for our ôtopicsõ.  

We wanted to show that learning isnõt just knowledge transfer from teacher to learner, but 

something that our learners are actively engaged in as they make sense of our world. Our model is 

deliberately simple and in language our children will understand. Sitting behind each step of our 

model are lots of skills that children will progressively learn over their time at our place - so as 

Roseneath Graduates we know they will be able to apply the skills in more complex and             

independent ways. Youõll see weõve put ôExploreõ in the centre of our model as we want our children 

to explore their thinking at every step of the way through a topic.  Weõd love to hear what you 
think - and we are hoping you might pick up on how it develops through the term as your children 

share their topic learning with you!  

We also spent some time thinking about Homework/Home Learning and what that looks like at our 

place. Weõll share our thinking with you over the next few weeks as we are really keen for your 

input to this and how home learning might look from next year onwards.  
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A senior pupil meeting the Prime Minister  



 

 

18TH OCTOBER: SHAKEOUT  DRILL AND SCHOOL 

EVACUATION ðTHIS AFTERNOON!  

Todayõs drill is a good opportunity for us to practise our evacuation 

and communication processes and iron out any issues. I know this is 

another thing to think about and manage in busy households, and 

weõve tried to schedule it for later in the day to minimise the 

inconvenience- thank you for supporting our efforts!  

¶ We will simulate an earthquake response òdrop, cover, hold.  

Wait for a teacher or adult to give further instructionsó. 

¶ Alert caregivers that we are in an emergency drill scenario 

and provide any information required.  

¶ Make the decision to ôevacuateõ and ôclose the schoolõ. Alert 

caregivers that your child needs to be collected (probably 

around 2pm) 

¶ We will have a designated area for you to sign the paperwork and wait,  and your child will be brought to you. You will 

not be allowed to enter the childrenõs assembly point. (This is the recommended procedure from Civil Defence to help 

keep all children calm as they wait for their parents).  

¶ Parents (or delegated ôpick upõ people*) sign child out from teachers by 3pm.  

*please let us know who your designated pick up person is if you havenõt already. If they are unknown to us we will ask to see 

ID, or contact you by phone to confirm.  

¶ From 3pm our usual processes will be back in place, so RASC will still be operating. If your child usually attends After 

School Care, I recommend you delegate another parent to officially sign them out from school as part of the 

emergency drill, and then they can continue over to the hall.  

We will be seeking feedback and ideas after the drill for what worked and what we can improve.  

 

SUNHATS  

Another reminder that Sunsafe hats must be worn outside during the school day in Terms 1 and 4. Sun Safe  hats are: a wide 

brim  hat  (minimum 7.5cm brim), a legionnaire hat (minimum 7.5cm brim, flaps cover ears and neck) or bucket  hat  (deep crown 

and minimum 6cm brim).    

We are onto our second order of Roseneath Hats - available in small, medium or large (you can try the sizes at the office). 

Hats cost $20 each, and you can buy through the office - email Joanne or pop in at some stage. Weõll name them right then and 

there!  Thanks to all the families that have already purchased the Roseneath School hat.  

 

 

 

 

SKOOLLOOP 

After our communication survey results, we have found a great app that meets the needs you identified for us. Skoolloop is an  

app for any smartphone, and allows you to see teacher notices, our weekly school newsletter, our calendar of events, notify u s 

of absences and sign permission for trips and events. Itõs free to use and you just need to download it from your app store.  

Weõll be using Skoolloop in conjunction with our usual communication methods from next term onwards. Weõll start with just 

the newsletter and notices, and weõll update you when we have permission forms for you to sign on the app for us!  
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Shakeout practice  
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Once youõve downloaded the app (and ôallow notificationsõ to get reminders) 

¶ Choose ôRoseneath Schoolõ 

¶ Go to ôNoticesõ and find the menu in the top right hand corner. Select 

ôgeneralõ (for whole school notices) and your child/renõs classes. 

¶ You will be asked for a password: Roseneath  

¶ The calendar in the Skoolloop app will sync all of your calendar events, as well 

as our school ones within the app.  

 

  

CLASSES IN 2019  

A reminder that we are starting to organise our teacher and class combinations for next year. There might be classes that 

are composites (ie two year groups in the same class), and there might be some classes where a year group is split to be in 

two different composites (e.g a Year 2/3 and a Year 3/4 class). We will let you know what the class compositions are as soon 

as we have our staffing and roll numbers confirmed - around the middle of Term 4.  

At a school of our size, there often arenõt too many different options for class placement, but when there are options, we 

carefully consider a number of factors including your childõs social and emotional strengths and needs as well the best fit for 

their learning strengths and needs.  

¶ In the meantime please let us know in writing:If your child will not be returning to Roseneath School next year  

¶ Anything you think we need to consider in case there are different options for their class placement.  

We will consider all of the information you share with us really carefully - thank you to those who have already been in 

contact.  

Please be aware that we will not be making any changes to class placements after they have been finalised and shared with 

families (at the end of the year), as this can have a big domino effect on other decisions weõve made.  

Ngƅ manaakitanga, 

Adelle Broadmore and The Roseneath Team  

 

GENERAL 

 

TRUSTEE ELECTIONS AR E COMING NEXT YEAR  

It is now less than 12 months to the next Board of Trustee elections and the Board are looking to maintain strong gov-

ernance through this period and to build on the many achievements of the School in the current term. In a nutshell, the 

Board is  responsible for school leadership and strategy and for having the policies and processes in place to monitor and 

report on our schoolõs progress and to engage with our school community. 

The New Zealand School Trustees Association will be running a nationwide advertising campaign in the New Year, but in 

the meantime ...  

We would like to meet you . 

If you are thinking of standing for election for the Board of Trustees next year, please come along to our meeting on 12 

November 2017 at 7.00pm.  On the 12 th  of November, Trustees will be in the Staff room from 6.30pm to share their 

experiences of being a Trustee and to answer any questions you may have. We would love to see you there!  


